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CHAIR JOHNSON: The Parks and Economic Development Committee meeting of September 1, 2005 will
please come to order. We have in attendance today, Member Michelle Anderson, and Vice-Chair of the
Committee Charmaine Tavares. Thank you for being here, ladies. We also have from Staff,
Ms. Shelly Espeleta, we have Pauline Martins, from the Administration we have Deputy Director of
Parks, Mr. John Buck, and representing Corporation Counsel, Mr. Ed Kushi. Also attending we do have
people from various departments. We have Captain Glenn Miyahira from the Police Department. I
didn't see you there at first. We also have Billy Amaral who's our Recreation Leader from the East
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District. And from the Prosecuting Attorney's Office, we have Ms. Davelyn Tengan. Thank you very
much for coming. Members, we have on our agenda today just the PED-14, which is penalties
pertaining to the rec area regulations governing camping. And we have PED -10, which is the Ocean
Recreational Activities Permits. Are there any individuals signed up so far to testify, Pauline?
MS. MARTINS: No.
CHAIR JOHNSON: We have no individuals set to testify but I will keep testimony open for a few more
minutes because we're having difficulties as many of you know with our elevators. So, without
objection, Members, I will keep that open.

PED-14

PENALTIES PERTAINING TO THE
GOVERNING CAMPING (C.c. No. 05-12)

RECREATIONAL

AREA

REGULATIONS

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Members, this afternoon we'll just go through the first item, PED-14 relates to
penalties pertaining to the recreational area governing camping and they're the regulations that have to
do with the penalties of this section. And, Mr. Kushi, would you like to go through that section or
should I have Mr. Buck go through? Mr. Buck, would you like to give an opening statement and just go
through what the changes are and why they're being requested?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Excuse me, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just for clarification, are we using the bill attached to the August 8th letter
or the August 24 letter? I think they're the same but I'm not positive. I haven't ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Staff.
MS. ESPELET A: It's the bill attached to the August 24th letter.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay_ Thank you very much.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Mr. Buck, if you would care to just briefly go through and then if there are
any questions we'll open it up.
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Madam Chair, and Committee Members. Under this ordinance change, let me take
one step back, one of our desires as, as a department is to identify additional camping areas so we can,
you know, expand our camping programs in the various departments. However, we are experiencing
now just with the existing camping sites a lot of issues in regards to illegal camping and some of the
activities that are taking place. And, and it has to do with, you know, the, as far as the penalty phase and
some definitions and some curfew issues. We felt that for us to continue to look at expanding this type
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of program or recreation activity, which a lot of people enjoy doing, it would not really make sense for
the Department to expand a program if we're having problems with the existing program. So, while we
have, what we're asking for is, is first in Section 2 of the bill under definitions working, working with
the Corporation Counsel, working with some other jurisdictions, we kind of redid the definition of
camping. So, it would, so, it would be bit more clean what the intent is for camping either it be legal or
illegal, and that would help with the enforcement. And this was at the request of the Maui Police
Department. One of the changes that the Department really wanted was in regards to, is under Section
13.04.190 on Page 2 was the curfew. Right now, the curfew for camping is any time you're in a park
after 12 midnight in the campsite, you need to have a camping permit. We felt that 12 midnight for a
legitimate camper to be woken up at midnight to check for their permit was a little bit unrealistic. We
also were having some issues, for example, on the west side, the campground on the west side. It's a day
use park, so at approximately about 8 o'clock it is already dark, and there's, you know, no lights or
anything. So, it's a day, it's been determined a day use park and there was some issues about when that
section of the park was closed and when the camping, anyway, what was happening is you would have
people kind of in the camping grounds after hours using the park with no intent in camping. And
because of the late hours that a camping permit was required, they were starting to fall under some
loopholes there and they were basically illegally camping without permits. So, what our intent was
because a 8 o'clock time and it was dark, and people are starting to think about bedding down already for
the night when it's dark, we thought it was a little bit fair, more fair or more convenient for the campers
if we started checking the permits after 8 o'clock versus after midnight. Because most of the, a lot of the
complaints that we've received at the Department is they have a permit but they're getting woken up
after midnight for the camping permits to be checked when, you know, we send out security to check on
the camping. This was just, is to help the people with the permits to enjoy the experience without being
rudely awakened in the middle of the night. Now, the question was asked if we check it at 8 o'clock
what happens if somebody comes in at midnight then we hopefully that when there's another round
comes around to check again that we already know who the 8 o'clock permit holders were and then we
just check those who came in after the first check. That's one of the changes that we're looking at. The
other thing that we are also looking at was to change the penalties. We want it to become a petty
misdemeanor. So, if we at the time ask the person to leave that they would be able to leave or be subject
to arrest or, or penalties as a petty misdemeanor. Right now, it's basically just a citation and to get rid
of, to actually have somebody leave the campgrounds we would have to close the area that the camping
is taking place which means that if we close it then it's closed to everybody and that wouldn't be fair to
the legitimate users of the park. And that's probably basically the changes in the ordinance in a nutshell
without going, you know, word for word, item by item.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Buck. Mr. Kushi, would you have any comment at this time?
MR. KUSHI: Madam Chair, as you know I'm substituting for John Kim so I haven't been in the loop on these
ordinances but I have no comments at this time. I did review both bills and I confirm, I guess I would
confirm what the Deputy Parks Director stated.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Great. Before we begin asking questions, I would also like to have
Captain Miyahira come forward just to at least give some brief comments and then also be available for
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questions because last time I think there were questions that arose and we were not able to have a
member of the Police Department present. I think it was mainly because we had not invited them
specifically to the meeting because this was a Parks issues but it does overlap with the Police. So, thank
you for being here, Captain Miyahira.
MR. MIY AHIRA: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Do you have any comments right now with regard to the issues that you have and the need
for putting some teeth into the ordinance?
MR. MIY AHIRA: As, excuse me, as proposed we support the, the proposed bill. We do support the increased
penalties. It, it just allows us more flexibility as far as the enforcement side. Also, critical as far as
alluded to by Deputy Director Buck, the definitions from our perspective makes it a little bit easier to
differentiate or establish the elements of the offense from, from the violators and the non-violators. So,
in general, at this point, we support the, the proposal. Of course in working with the Prosecutor's Office
because actually regardless of what we do, we would have to fulfill our responsibilities as far as
providing enough evidence that can be supported in court otherwise it's, it, it becomes just a labor of
love without any benefit to it. So, as long as, we're just half of it. The Police and the prosecutors, as
well as the ordinance, all of that has to work together for the desired outcome. But in general as far as
cleaning up of the definitions, increase penalties to a petty misdemeanor level from a violation that that
is fully supported by the Police Department.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And, Ms. Tengan, would you have any comments that you would
like to make with regard to the information that we have and at least the bill as its drafted? Because
obviously you're going to have to be or your Department will have to be the one that addresses this.
MS. TENGAN: Our Department if, if modified as proposed, our Department will assist in any efforts to, to
prosecute any violations of the Maui County Code that may have criminal, criminal penalties. With
regard to the proposed modification of 13.04.195, rather the addition of that paragraph by a $1,000 fine
or imprisonment for, for not more than 30 days or both, I, I really do think it is likely that the court will
not jail a first time offender on, on a matter such as this. And I am not sure of the deterrent value of
something like this as well, the imprisonment rather. And I would just note for this Committee's
consideration that last year there was a, a resolution passed in the State Legislature which required the
State Legislative Reference Bureau to look at the various offenses and look at decriminalizing less
serious offences making them consistent with decriminalization of some traffic offenses. And along
with that resolution was a, I guess, an expression of hope that was dictated or mandated but an
expression of hope that, that the counties would also look at their own ordinances and look at omitting
criminal penalties for less serious offenses as well. The Legislative Reference Bureau did put out a, they
put out this report called, I'm sorry, Decriminalization of non-serious offenses, A Plan for Action. And
among the types of other non-Hawaii penal code rules, ordinances in areas that perhaps local authorities
and states could also look at was the area recreational activities. So, there is a possibility perhaps this
Committee can look at, there is a possibility that the criminalization by additional, a penalty of
imprisonment for not more than 30 days would be maybe a little bit inconsistent with that particular
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trend if you want to look at it as such of decriminalization of less serious offenses. At the same time, I
would note that it's possible that this type of offenses in this area can and has, and has, has occurred in
the past become very, come very close to violence in terms of in the enforcement. So, I do think that
that's an area that certainly it was well worth the effort for the Department of Parks to look at having a
modification in this area that is an area the Committee may want to look at.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Members, at this time, I would open it up for questions of any of
the individuals. Mr. Kushi.
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. Madam Chair, and I see this in advance and I apologize to my, my colleague John Kim for
not discussing this with him. I apologize to the people to my right Prosecutors and Parks for bringing
this up now. But I'm looking at the Section 13.04.190 entitled Curfew. And the way it's set forth is that
it states, "only persons camping pursuant to duly issued camping permits shall enter or remain in
camping areas within County parks between 8 p.m. and 6 a.m.". So, the camping areas are defined
about, you know, specifically 2 Molokai parks and 1 Kahului, and 1 Lahaina unless the Director
designates some other parks at his discretion. So, like for instance in Kanaha Beach Park, which is quite
a big place, is the intent of this subsection 190 to say that after 8 p.m. only campers shall remain there?
You know you have parties going on 8:30-9 o'clock so those people are subject to penalties?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Buck, if you would care to address that. I can understand what the concern is because
we state what the definition of camping is but maybe we need to clean up the language. Do you have
any thoughts on that at this point?
MR. BUCK: That's a good point. Thank you, Madam Chair. That's a good point. One of the areas that we're
really, we're looking at, not so much with Kanaha because that's a park that stays basically open 'til
10 o'clock, was on the west side and down in Molokai where they have day use parks. And what was
happening is over on the west side is you have an area that's camping and then you have an area that is
day use. And what was happening is you had the people in the day use park until 8 o'clock when the
parks closes and then they move over to the campgrounds and they kind of start setting up camp but they
don't really need a permit as per the curfew until 12 midnight. In the meantime, you have people with
legitimate permits who say setup earlier in the day that around 8 o'clock or 9 o'clock they're starting to
bed down for the night 'cause they're, you know, they're legitimate campers and they've spent all day
camping. And, and what happens is, is that those who are trying to skirt around the law between the
closure of the day use park and the campgrounds is they're getting. basically, coming in and actually
camping or getting onto the campgrounds and setting up camp before midnight. And then what happens
is, is, is that when the security comes out after midnight to check on the permits, we have basically
everybody being inconvenienced. So, yeah, there's a concern about Kanaha but when we looked at the
8 o'clock curfew we were trying to address where we're having the big loophole or a lot of the problems
on the west side where they were, they would try to sneak over to the campgrounds and stay until
midnight. And most of the times by midnight they're all, you know, they're all sleeping when the Police
come around. So, that's one of the reasons why we were using the 8 o'clock curfew. Commonsense
would be if the park over at Kanaha closes at 10 then we probably wouldn't be checking until after
10 o'clock. And the campers would be instructed that that we probably would not be checking permits
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'til after 10 o'clock because you have a park next to the campground that closes at 10. But we're trying
to address mainly with this, and if it's a matter of changing the language a little bit, at one time we
suggested whatever the curfew for the park was that, that that would be the curfew time. But we used
8 o'clock because we were trying to address the more serious problems on the West Side versus Kanaha
in regards to time.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Mr. Buck. My suggestion, Members, would be to eliminate the word only and
just simply state persons camping pursuant to duly issued camping permits. Because, and I don't know,
Mr. Kushi, if that weakens it but if you just say persons camping and strike the word only. Do you have
any comment on that?
MR. KUSHI: Again, I apologize, Madam Chair, I'd have to think about it and I'd, I'd like to consult with
Mr. Kim when he comes back.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tengan.
MS. TENGAN: Yes, I'm sorry, Madam Chair. I just do have one more thing as I look at this. I'm looking, I'm
looking at the definition of camping in Section 2.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. TENGAN: And I do feel that it probably needs to be worked on a little more. And the problem I see with
it, which I think might be the cause of some litigation is there's language added camping means the use
of a park in circumstances in which it reasonably appears regardless of the intent of the participants or
the nature of any other activities in which they may also be engaging that the park is being used as a
living accommodation. In criminal law two things are important an act and the intent. So, I think there
is an issue wherever you have a definition that might become the cause of criminal litigation that makes
the intent of the participant unimportant because in criminal law, it is the second most important thing or
it's the other half of the equation there's act and intent. The other thing is it might subject, you know, as
proposed it might subject to liability persons who are doing activities, which really are not the, the
purpose of the litigation. For example, somebody might be biking, you know, across somewhere and be
very hot and go to the restrooms, take off their shirt and, you know, wash their face and have a towel.
And of course, an officer may come by and says it looks to me like you're living here when that actually
is not at all correct. But, you know, as, as, as the definition is as proposed because it says regardless of
the intent of the participants and, and how it reasonably appears it might be, it might reasonably appear
that person is living there because he's shirtless, has a towel over his arm and a wet face, you know. So,
I just think it needs to be honed a little bit.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I think you raise very good points. And, Members, are there any other concerns because
it's obvious that we're going to have to work more closely with the prosecutor and also because
Attorney Kim is not here who worked on the ordinance along with staff and others.
And,
Captain Miyahira, I'm sure would like to give perhaps a little bit of input too as to the final draft. But I
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believe that having heard the comments by both Mr. Kushi and Ms. Tengan and Parks, I think that this is
not ready to be acted on today. Councilmember Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: Yeah, I had a question about that section. Also because we're getting into the area
of living accommodation purposes when we're striking out the overnight accommodations, you know,
from reading this it looks like this is the way we're going to kick out the people that are illegally pitching
tents and homeless people that are using it as their homes. Is that the intent of this also?
CHAIR JOHNSON: That I believe is what we were having problems with because people were setting up
permanent structures. They were cutting down a lot of the kiawe.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: In some cases setting up hammocks, moving in all kinds of other equipment, and they
never would leave the park area. Plus we do on occasion, there's periods where from my understanding
Parks has to clean the area. And when all of this living material is spread over the area it makes it very
difficult because there's nails, there's also been problems with drug use that have gone right along with
this.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: I would, I would, you know, defer to the Prosecutor's Office, and the Police
Department to make sure that the definitions that we're using are defensible.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: And that it doesn't have wiggle room as far as people can say they weren't doing
this and they weren't doing that. And, and I, I always get bothered by things that say reasonably appears
or can be interpreted because it's wide open to what's reasonable and what's reasonable to one person is
maybe unreasonable to another. And I think we've been kind of, you know, whipped by the Corporation
Counsel to be specific in what we mean and not leave a lot of room for interpretation because that's
where we get into trouble. So, I would certainly defer to Police and Prosecutors and our Corp Counsel
to come up with the definition, oh, and Parks, to come up with a definition that really I think specifies
clearly what the intent is of this legislation so that we can cover what appears to be the loopholes in
other places. And I think, Madam Chair, you probably already know that the Department of Parks and
Recreation can issue camping permits in any County facility not just the ones that's listed and that's by
the Director under certain circumstances.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: So, this would also cover, you know, all of those areas too.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR T AV ARES: Thank you.

-7-

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

September 1, 2005

CHAIR JOHNSON: Councilmember Anderson, did you have anything further?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Buck, are there other parks that you issue camping permits for?
MR. BUCK: We, depends on the situation. A lot of times, we would get groups such as the Boys Scouts or the
Girls Scouts or youth groups who want to do a special camp trip and we do issue camping permits to
those, those individual groups. But it's usually catered more to youth groups. So, you know, we've
issued permits for Haycraft, Kalama, and some of the other parks. War Memorial Complex, we've
issued camping permits for athletic teams to camp overnight in the ball fields when they've had the
camporees and things like that. So, we, yes, we have issued permits in other parks but it's, it's a case by
case and they have to write a letter to the Director and state why they want to camp out in the park.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But not for the general public.
MR. BUCK: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: My concern with this, Madam Chair, is, you know, I can understand that
there is a need to have more teeth in being able to get undesirables like drug dealers and such and maybe
just troublemakers out of the beach parks at night, camping beach parks. But I would caution that what
we do here doesn't throw a broad net in restricting the general public who would otherwise have the use
of these parks like fisherman, people who just want to maybe stroll on the beach at night and be there at
night for fishing or whatever purposes. And, and I have a real hard problem with legislating a
misdemeanor and a $1,000 fine and a possible jail sentence for someone who's homeless. And I mean
this kind of flies in the face of the Administration's policy that was recently written up in the Maui News
that the homeless are going to be left alone until they can find, I recall it was Kanaha Beach Park, until
suitable accommodations can be found. Because it's easier to keep them in an area rather than just keep
moving them every 5 days to service them with Social Service programs and try to reintegrate them. So,
I'm concerned that, I would like to see maybe something more specific in writing as to what the real
purpose and intent is so that we're sure that the legislation we're passing addresses that and that only.
And in the meantime, I would, I would be very interested in having the Parks Department bring forward
some recommendations as to other parks for camping. I think we need more camping areas. Now, I
know that there are people who camp in parks that are not designated as, as camping areas and these are
families. These are not like, you know, undesirable people. And I'm not going to name names but there
are several beach parks down in South Maui where people regularly camp and as I said they're families.
So, I think we need to broaden the availability of campsites for people as a recreational amenity that the
residents of Maui can, can afford to do. It doesn't cost anything to go camping. You know, and we look
around and see everybody enjoying the recreational amenities that Maui has to offer as tourists but for
the most part most people who live in Maui County cannot afford to partake in those same recreational
activities. It's very prohibitive to, to take your family down a bike ride, for instance, if you have a
family of four. But you can take 'em camping and it doesn't cost anything. So, you know, I'm in favor
of supporting the Police Department in anyway we can but I want to make sure that we're not restricting
public resources to our resident population at the same time. So, I would be more agreeable to doing
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this if we had something in wntmg about what the actual purpose and intent is so that we have
something to go by rather than just generalities. And, and at the same time look at possibilities for other
campsites. Now, I do know that, that the Department is looking at some possible campsites but there's a
place in Kahakuloa, the Old Waihee Dairy site, Old Maui High School, Hookipa, Rainbow Park. I'm
just going to skip to, you know, I think basically residents want to camp on the beach, you know, why
would they want to go up and camp at Rainbow Park unless maybe it was a family get together or
something. But basically speaking the beach is the, the prime area for camping and every beach site I
see on this list says that some, some or, or all land acquisition is required, and I don't understand that.
And I know I'm falling off the subject here but you asked for my concerns and, and this is my concern in
regard to this bill. And so, I am letting you know that that's how I feel. I think we have plenty of
campsites or beach parks that we already own that would not require any acquisition that would suitable
for camping. And so, I would urge the Parks Department to look at that in a broader sense.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Council member Anderson. We do have that list and we had taken that out for
extensive public review. So that list was largely developed with citizen input and some of those areas
actually that we had gone out on testimony to were actually taken off the list because of concerns that
were raised by the people who frequent those areas. So, we had maybe not sufficient participation but
we took it to every part of the County as far as campsites and what people desired. But notwithstanding,
I would be happy to raise that as another issue or ask Parks for an update since that was a while ago
when we did that. With-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Four years, I think.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes. With regard to the other issues, Members, are there any other concerns that relate to
items in this bill? Do you have anything, Captain Miyahira, or are you just going to work in the interim
with the individuals? Okay. So, Members, at this point in time, what my recommendation is going to be
would be to defer this item so that when Mr. Kim comes back we can have full participation and make
sure that the prosecutor is comfortable with that and also take into consideration the concerns that have
been raised at this meeting. So, if no objection this particular item PED-14 will be deferred. Any
objection?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ANDERSON, JOHNSON,
AND TAVARES)
ACTION:

DEFER.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Public testimony is still open on the next item. We have Parks and Economic
Development 10, which regards Ocean Recreational Activities Permits and correspondence dated
August 24th from Director of Parks and Recreation transmitted a revised proposed bill entitled "A BILL
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FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 13.04 MAUl COUNTY CODE PERTAINING TO
COMMERCIAL OCEAN RECREATIONAL ACTIVITY". The purpose of the revised proposed bill is
to amend the penalty from a violation to a petty misdemeanor allowing for $1,000 fine and/or
imprisonment for not more than 30 days. Are there any members of the audience at this point in time
who wish to come forward and testify on this subject? Seeing no one approaching. Without objection,
public testimony will be closed on this item and on the other. No objection?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Public testimony is closed.

PED-IO

OCEAN RECREATIONAL ACTIVITY PERMITS (ORAP) (MISC.. C.C. No. 04-143)

CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, I will have Mr. Buck once again go through this just as an overview with
commentary by both the prosecutor and also our Police Department. Thank you, Mr. Buck.
MR. BUCK: Thank you, Madam Chair, and Committee Members. The proposed bill would be to add a little
bit stronger penalties to the commercial activities section of the County Code. Right, currently, it's
basically it's just a violation which means that if somebody does not have a permit or is in violation of,
or of the Code or in violation of the proposed, when the Administrative Rules are finished and adopted
after the study is completed, it's just a violation. So if the, if, if the enforcement officer goes out or the
Police Department goes out it's just a violation and basically it's a citation and, but there's really no
recourse for us to remove that individual in the park. So, basically in the past experiences is that he can
continue conducting his business as usual. He just keeps cumulative reports and citations. When we get
enough then the only recourse that we really have is to revocation of permit and there's a process for
that. It does take time. So, in the meantime, while we're going through this process of trying to either
revocate the permit or, or going to court to resolve this issue, this situation, the, the illegal operator or
the person who's violating the rules continues to operate bringing in an income. As you are fully aware
through all the testimony by the commercial ocean recreation activity permit holders, their concern is
they, they are in favor, well, they're basic concerns are those. Because there's a lot of legitimate
operators who wants, wants everything to work, and, and they've worked real closely with us to make
everything work. But their biggest concern was the lack of enforcement and what are we going to do
with the people who do not have the permits or do not want to abide by the rules. I won't go into details
but we recently are in litigation right now where a vendor did not follow some of the rules so now we're
in litigation and that's something at a different time that will be brought up. However, we felt that with a
little bit stronger penalty, as the penalty proposed, is that when the violator is approached by either the
Parks Security Officer and asked to, asked to cease and desist and he fails to shut down his business and
leaves then this is when the Police Department would be called in and enforce the penalties as proposed,
which would shut down that person for the day. And at that time, because maybe he did not have a
permit the equipment could seized as evidence and he would be out of business at least for 30 days
unless he went out the next day and bought some new equipment. But the intent was, was just to make
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it a little bit harder for those violators to continue taking business away from the legitimate permit
holders or those who have permits that want to follow the rules and make it work.
Thank you, Mr. Buck.
CHAIR JOHNSON:
Captain Mi yahira.

Ms. Tengan, I'll have you comment first and then

MS. TENGAN: Well, of course, our Department will prosecute any case that is sent up to us with the
appropriate level of, of viable evidence. And my previous observations regarding, that I made with
regard to the prior bill apply as well here with regard to the imposition of a term of imprisonment for 30
days. That is to say, you know, I'm not sure that a court is going to send somebody to jail for a violation
like this at least not a first time violation. I'm not sure of the deterrent value of, of this measure and
there is some tension between an imposition of a 30-day jail term and the previously noted area of
looking at decriminalization of non-serious offenses.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And now, Captain Miyahira, if you could just perhaps even
address both I guess the issue with regard to the decriminalization but I know some of the background
on this too. So, perhaps you could address that.
MR. MIY AHIRA: Actually, we, we, like the previous bill, we support a stiffer penalty primarily because of
the, the potential for deterrence. Whether or not that actually occurs we don't know. It's, it's just that
making it or raising the bar up to a petty misdemeanor level allows an officer to make an arrest when the
offense occurs within his view. A lot of times based on experience that in itself has been difficult. For
an arrest to be made, we have to establish probably cause, which, which is a relatively high standard for
taking away somebody's liberty. So, even though the offense, say it goes through and the offense does
carry a petty misdemeanor penalty, the level of proof would still have to be established by the officers
and whatever witnesses and evidence that can be gathered at the time. As far as the decriminalization,
as far as the history of it, I can understand the, the intent of the resolution. It's just that as you are aware
the problem with ocean recreational activities and also its link with the camping, it's, it's been an
ongoing issue and for years and years and years and I think this bill is an attempt by the Parks
Department to try and find some workable solution legislatively to help control the violators. It's
unfortunate that mixed in with the violators, which I would assume like in the general public the
violators are in the minority but it's, it's, it's a point that laws, rules, and regulations generally address the
worse case, which, which in this case address the violators. The, the problem is trying to do that without
infringing upon the, the rights and privileges of the non-violators. And the only way I can think of is I
mean raising the, the penalty is just one, establishing the, the protocols, the procedures, the
Administrative Rules that govern the activities, all of that has to work together. And it makes no sense
to have something that makes the Police job easier as far as enforcing if the prosecutors cannot take it to
court. And on the other hand, it makes no sense to have something that is easy for the Police to enforce
and the prosecutors to take to court if the public cannot use the park. So, it's, it's, when, when we submit
our recommendations in support of any bills, generally, our perspective is from the, based on the
enforcement side on, on the resources that we have available that are able to commit to the enforcement
of the ordinance. So, we have just a part of it. Unfortunately, the enforcement part especially in these
situations apparently is the, the biggest part because it has to be applied fairly and consistently and a lot
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of it has to do with constant monitoring. Because it's not like a traffic violation where you can just sit on
the side of the road and watch somebody run a stop sign. With these activities whether it's camping or
the ocean recreational activities, you have to have somebody in there. You have to have somebody that
actually sees the violation occur because you can sit outside Kalama Park with a camcorder and
videotape all the things that are going on out there but that doesn't necessarily capture the violation. As
it is right now you have schools that have products out on display on their vehicles, t-shirts and stuff
even though the intent of the existing ordinance prohibits any financial transactions occurring in the
park. But and you know any reasonable, I'll use the term reasonable, any reasonable person knows that
they have the t-shirts on display because they're, they're trying to sell the t-shirts to passersby or even
customers that are taking part in the lessons. But just having the t-shirts out even though most people
seeing that would assume and probably correctly that, that these vendors are selling the shirts, unless just
videotaping doesn't do it, you have to have somebody that witnesses somebody paying money and
getting a t-shirt in return. So, it's, it's just again I commiserate with the Parks Department in coming up
with something that is fair to everybody and still being able to control it and having to rely on security or
law enforcement for making sure that everybody abides by the rules. But that's where it comes down to
the way and the manner that the ordinance is written and the provisions that are in there as far as what
constitutes, what constitutes suitable evidence so that it can go to court and still have it apply fairly and
consistently to everybody.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I really appreciate your comments. Mr. Amaral, would you have anything to add to this at
this time?
MR. AMARAL: No. (NOTE: He's speaking from the audience.)
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. Members, then because you were kind enough to come, I at least offer
you the opportunity. Captain Miyahira, you can stay there too because there may be questions. I think
more of the questions were slanted towards the actual penalties and the reasoning. So, Members, do you
have any questions at this point for any of the Administrative officials?
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: I have no question, Madam Chair. I'm ready to move on this.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: If Ms. Anderson feels comfortable with it because it will take three of us to move it
out of Committee.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I know.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: And Ms. Anderson may have some questions or one other ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Do you have any questions, Ms. Anderson?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I do. Ms. Tengan.
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MS. TENGAN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You mentioned that, that, that there is a problem with this allowing for
imprisonment. I guess you're, you're referencing the resolution that the Reference, Legislative
Reference Bureau provided you that there's a problem with providing imprisonment for non-criminal
offenses. And would you consider this non-criminal?
MS. TENGAN: Well, it's not non-criminal. There's been an, an attempt, there was an attempt last year
statutorily through a resolution to, to review the statutes and on a County level even we were asked to
review ordinances and rules to see what were non-serious offenses. So, not non-criminal but
non-serious offenses.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I see.
MS. TENGAN: To make application more consistent with the decriminalization of like traffic laws. And so
that the public wouldn't be confused because the Legislature found that sometimes that there were
offenses for non-serious in nature types of things that had $1,000 or more fine and some sort of penalty
for jail that were in effect as on the same level of severity of offenses decriminalized traffic, some
decriminalized traffic offenses. So, in order to, you know, make it more understandable and consistent
and fair for everybody involved including the public there was this effort. So, I don't, you know, I don't
have an opinion as to whether there's non-criminal or criminal. That is, if, if this body says it's criminal
then it's criminal. But as to whether or not it's more in the nature of a non-serious offense, I would just
refer you to the fact that this report "Decriminalization of non-serious offenses, A Plan of Action" refers
to a number of other areas that can be looked at. And among those are the, the Hawaii Administration,
administrative regulation relating to recreational practices, activities.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, it's my understanding that the, the real purpose and intent behind this
penalty clause is to allow the officers to actually arrest somebody. It has to be a petty misdemeanor in
order to arrest somebody. Is that correct, Ms. Tengan?
MS. TENGAN: That's my understanding. Is that correct? Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, what, just by us calling it a petty misdemeanor makes it so. Correct?
MS. TENGAN: Well, if you ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: There's not any other criteria like a level of fine or a certain amount of
imprisonment behind.
MS. TENGAN: Yes, there is. That is the criteria.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh.
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MS. TENGAN: Is the imposition of the jail makes it a petty misdemeanor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could they arrest somebody without it being a petty misdemeanor?
MS. TENGAN: I don't know that they do that. I think we'd have to ask Captain Miyahira.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Captain Miyahira?
MS. TENGAN: Captain Miya ...
MR. MIY AHIRA: So that I understand the question. The question is if it wasn't a petty misdemeanor would
we be able to arrest. We wouldn't because for the, for the level of the violation or the level of the
offense to arrest somebody on a violation is like the violations, violation penalties are reserved for those
offenses that are relatively minor in nature. To take somebody into custody and place them under arrest
and have 'em fingerprinted and mugged we consider that a more serious offense. A petty misdemeanor
is the lowest criminal offense and it's called a crime because of the possibility that jail time can imposed
in sentencing. That's what makes it a crime as opposed to a non-crime. So, by raising the, the nature of
the offense to a petty misdemeanor makes it a little bit more serious. The, the issue here with ocean
recreational activities, we would be fine if, if it remained a violation. The problem being that we get a
lot of calls especially in West Maui and South Maui that deal with violations in this specific area. And
we have to weigh, the, the, the, one of the issues is that we don't get to choose which calls we go to. So,
whether it's a call and it could be anonymous that somebody's operating within the park without a permit
or he's conducting business transactions. He has a permit but he's conducting business transactions
within the park, we have to go respond to it, investigate it, take whatever enforcement action is
appropriate at the time. So, we expending resources on a number of offenses, which right now are
labeled as non-serious by virtue of it's being a violation. And, and these cases generally we would
expect to spend maybe half an hour on just onsite not including getting to and from the case. The, the
example that we like to refer to, it's, it's like a benchmark for us because it was such a bad experience
occurred a couple years ago where just to address a lot of the public's concern. And the public could be
community members, it also included other vendors, commercial operators to address a situation where
someone was operating without a permit and to do it successfully we, we had to run like a sting. We, we
involved officers from off island to come because they were not known or recognizable as law
enforcement. We, we had the participation of, of a federal agent to lend us a surveillance vehicle. We
had teams in the park pretending to be fisherman so that they could watch from a different angle and
view any transactions. And we expended thousands of dollars for what amounted to a violation of an
offense, something that we would put together for a drug investigation or a major fraud investigation but
we were doing it for an ocean recreational activities violation. If we're going to be spending that kind of
resource, we would want some kind of return as far as this guy is not going to scoff at the ordinance
anymore. Raising it up to a criminal whether or not he gets jail time, whether or not he gets fined.
Actually, because of the amount of money they make just for one customer, the fines probably wouldn't
reach that level where it made much of a difference anyway. The seizure of equipment possibly. Loss
of a day's activity because he got arrested possibly. But all we're looking at again this is an ongoing
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issue, what we're just trying to say in conjunction with the Parks Department is that enough is enough.
We expect you to abide by the rules and if you don't then this what is going to happen. It's not just a
violation anymore. If nothing else it's, it's a record that he got convicted for the business or the operator
got convicted of a petty misdemeanor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So then let's just assume that this, this was adopted and somebody was,
well, let's just stay with the commercial ocean recreation activity, and you found that a person was
operating without a permit and you cited him and arrested him and brought him into jail. Then he would
be processed and then he would go, then Ms. Tengan would take over and prosecute him. Kind of
explain that.
MR. MIY AHIRA: If the prosecutors felt that the case was, met the level of proof that, that it would be
successful in court. Yes. Well, they would, they would have to review the case and make a
determination whether or not to go forward with it or not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then, and then say the person, say the person went back out the very
next day and started operating again at another location and then you went and arrested him again. So,
for every arrest, it's only $1,000 and it would be one court case or several court cases. How does that
work?
MR. MIY AHIRA: The, the fines, those are within the realm of the Judiciary. The judge has the option what
the, he might not sentence any fines, no jail time. It might just be probation or whatever. That's, that's
completely up to the judge.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But in, in arresting the guy you're just going to fingerprint him and then
let him go. Correct? He's not going to stay overnight in jailor?
MR. MIY AHIRA: Once, once he gets arrested and charged, bail is set. If he posts bail, he can go as soon as
he's done processing. If he doesn't have the money or doesn't want to post bail, he'll stay until the next
court availability, which may be overnight. If, if he's arrested early in the morning, there's a possibility
he could go to jail, I mean go to court that morning. It's just whether or not he's able or wants to post
bail.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what would the bail be?
MR. MIY AHIRA: For a petty misdemeanor it could be like $200. The bail would be set depending on the, on
the offense.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then what would it take to be able to seize their equipment?
MR. MIY AHIRA: It would depend on the way the ordinance is written and the Administrative Rules that are
attached to the ordinance. If, if it's attached, if it comes under the evidence as opposed to civil forfeiture
where under the Administrative Rules if, if they say that equipment can be seized or if it's seized as
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evidence then it becomes a Police Department responsibility to maintain it until the case has been
adjudicated or until the prosecutors release it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, this would be used for anybody doing any kind of commercial activity
in the parks that is not permitted like you mentioned t-shirt sales.
MR. MIY AHIRA: Well, it would, it would have to fall within the parameters of the ordinance and the
Administrative Rules. There's a lot of commercial activity that could possibly occur in a park whether
it's a lunch wagon thing or I think a current issue is having weddings for, weddings within the park for
commercial purposes, you know, like wedding brokers and stuff. So, there's, there's any number. But I
think for the purposes of these bills, it's pretty specific about what activities fall under the scope. And I
think they, they only deal with ocean recreational activities.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So this penalty would apply only to ocean recreational activity,
commercial ocean recreational activity?
MR. MIY AHIRA: In the, in the case of the t-shirts, if the t-shirts are part of that activity like an advertising or,
then, then I would assume that it could fall within the scope of the bill.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And this would apply to all parks not, any and all parks not just those that
are permitted for commercial activity.
MR. MIY AHIRA: Well, the, the ordinance stipulates, well, it names specific parks where all activities are
banned and also there's parks where there are geographic restrictions within the park like Kalama Park is
one. So, I think that's where you would delineate whether the activities were appropriate for one park as
opposed to another park or as opposed to part of a park.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you mentioned Administrative Rules, could the Administrative Rules
expand, I mean, just within the rules expand the commercial use? Although, all this is commercial
ocean recreational activity. I don't think anybody gets out in the ocean and gets married in the beach
park. I think they stand on the beach park. So, I'm trying to see how wedding operations fit in with this
as you mentioned earlier.
MR. MIY AHIRA: Well, no, as I understood your question you said all commercial activities.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Uh-huh.
MR. MIY AHIRA: And if you just go commercial activities there's, there's, I could take somebody and give
golf lessons within the park even though that's a violation just because you're not supposed to play golf
inside of a park. But that would be a commercial activity and it's, and it's illegally taking place in a park
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but that wouldn't fall under the scope of the ocean recreational ordinance. It would fall under another
part of the County Code.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. And then, Ms. Tengan, if this was taken to court and we didn't
have any Administrative Rules, either you or Mr. Kushi, would the judge frown on that?
MS. TENGAN: No. It's just that the matter of what the, what the penalty would be I think that would be
important to this body and, and to the Department of Parks and to the Police but the judge wouldn't
frown on it. The only thing the judge frowns on is if we don't have the appropriate level of, you know,
if we waste judicial resources by having a case that we, we don't have the appropriate level of, of, of
evidence. The judge is not, you know, not frequently judgmental about the type of case that we, we
take.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, and maybe Mr. Buck can answer this question. Are you adopting
Administrative Rules? Are you, you know, developing them for adoption?
MR. BUCK: That's correct. Before we can finalize the Administrative Rules, we, we are doing, having a study
done as far as the impact of all activities in our beach parks. That was one of the requirements of the
passage of, I can't remember the bill offhand but.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
MR. BUCK: A couple years ago, there was an environmental assessment had to be done. And we're currently
in the process of doing that. One of the conclusions after that study is done is to help draft the
Administrative Rules. As a Department, we do have a temporary draft but we felt that it was best to
wait until after the study was done because what we may have come up with and what is maybe
proposed after the study is done probably will conflict with each other.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm sorry, a preliminary draft of the Admin Rules.
MR. BUCK: We have, we have something in mind and it's basically related to, you know, how the ordinance
guidelines but the details of park by park, what the rules are going to be for each park we're waiting for
the, the study to be done.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: This study, excuse me, this study is what was originally going to be an
EA or EIS, right?
MR. BUCK: Yeah. Originally, it was. Yeah. Munekiyo they're doing it. In our rules, one of the things that we
are looking at and it's one of the reasons why we're asking for the change in the penalty phase is we were
looking at penalties for the violation of the Administrative Rules including the seizure of equipment.
And because what we felt was that with the way it is setup now with the violation, the guy basically can
stay in business, continue business. Where hopefully that our intent was if it's, it's, if it's a point where
he's arrested, removed from the property for a few hours, by the time he comes back to the property the,
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the prime time to do business is over with for the day. With the possibility of seizure of equipment, we
may, we may take his assets away for a few days. And this is, this penalties are basically on the
recommendation of a lot of the, the operators who felt that because we have a lot of people that are not,
do not have permits, they're actually taking their livelihood away. And they would like to see stiffer
penalties and the possibility of actually the guy going out of business for a couple days if we had to seize
his equipment. And this is at the request of the, of the permit holders; the legitimate permit holders who
are doing legitimate businesses who provide an excellent service to the, to the, the public. And
unfortunately, we got the guys out there, the renegades, who are taking away business from 'em because
they're not following the rules.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Buck. I appreciate the way this was rewritten because
previously we were just amending the original penalty section in this chapter of the Code, which would
have applied to everybody. But the way it's written now it's a new section underneath Article 10. So,
this, this penalty applies only to commercial recreation activity. Correct?
MR. BUCK: Yeah, correct. Right now, because right now for our Department I think the two hottest issues
right now for our park as far as the most problems in violations have been the commercial activities,
ocean recreation activities and the camping. And, you know, to the point now where some of my staff is
being threatened by the guys who don't want to get permits and things like that. So, it's getting pretty
serious for our staff and I'm concerned about their health and welfare that's why we want to put a little
bit of teeth into everything. So, when my staff who, our Department has the responsibility to be sure
everybody's abiding by the permits and everything else are safe too. And the possibility of being
arrested for the violation, have the Police getting involved maybe would protect them a little bit but right
now it's a violation and guys says, you know, I can do anything to you really. And, you know, it kind of
would be stupid on their part because they would get arrested for abuse but why should I put my staff in,
in jeopardy. Maybe later on to answer our question, maybe later on we may look at all activities in the
parks but we don't, really do not have the problems that we have with these two issues and that's why
we brought forth and try to address the two issues right now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair. I'm satisfied.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. The additional thing that we had discussed too is the possibility
from the ocean recreation side that while we don't have stiff enough penalties to remove these people
and they continue to do activities. They have no insurance. There's no protection for the public. We
have no assurance that the people who are being served by these illegal operators, if they're being placed
in harms way. So, I felt very clearly that this was also a public safety issue. It's a liability issue also
because if we condone it by not having our Police force and also our Parks Department being able to
enforce it then, you know, it becomes usually our responsibility because we are invariably or inevitably
the people that are sued. Councilmember Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: Yeah, and also these permitted companies need to be a bona fide business in the
State of Hawaii with a GET license, and their Federal ID numbers, et cetera. So, I think this helps to
protect all the taxpayers and beyond just the health and safety aspect of it. It is, is protecting businesses.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and ...
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And they do, the legitimate operators go to a very large expense to
maintain their places of business, the equipment, and the insurance. So, and they do regular training.
Council member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I do have one more question. I meant to get there with the Admin
Rules and it got sidetracked. The way I understand it this penalty clause only applies to Article 10
Commercial Ocean Recreational Activities as it reads right now. So that if you don't, if you, if you
operate in a park that has a prohibition you're in violation. If you operate, operate without a permit
you're in violation. And if you don't follow the conditions that are outlined in the ordinance for the
permit, you're in violation. But as far as I can see, that's the only violation that this penalty would apply
to. Now, my concern is if you develop Administrative Rules, Mr. Buck, down the road, would those
Administrative Rules be attached to this ordinance in a way that if somebody violates one of those
Admin Rules they could also be subject to this same penalty?
MR. BUCK: I can't really answer that question. From my understanding is to have penalties for Administrative
Rules the, the ordinance basically has to have a penalty phase, and the existing ordinance does not really
have a penalty phase for violation of the County Code. That's from my understanding and, and to be
able to establish penalties for the Administrative Rules there had to be a penalty phase in the County
Code and it had to be consistent with, you know, our penalties. From, from the ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Now, now, wait a minute, Mr. Buck, there is already an existing penalty
for this chapter of the County Code.
VICE-CHAIR TA V ARES: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Kushi, do you have any comment that might shed light on this?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because I certainly don't want to be, you know, enacting legislation that
would make a criminal or someone subject to arrest if they violate some minor section in the Admin
Rules that we don't even know what they are yet.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I understand. Do you understand the question, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Yes, Madam Chair. Member Anderson, my understanding of Administrative Rules is as follows,
Administrative Rules, first of all, to enact, enact Administrative Rules or promulgate you need some
authority to do it. This ordinance allows the authority of the Maui County Code. But the Administrative
Rules are mainly as they say administrative to help the Administration interpret the provisions of the
main ordinance. I've seen, I have seen Administrative Rules where they say, you know, the applicant
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must do A, B, C, D and if they fail to do A, B, C, D then it's a violation of the permit. But I have not
seen penalties in an Administrative Rules. The penalties usually come about if you violate the
Administrative Rules you're violating the ordinance then if you continue to violate the Rules you
continue to violate the ordinance and then you have the penalty provision in the ordinance, which you
are looking at today. Understand? It's a roundabout circle but the Administrative Rules are mainly to
provide clarification to help the Department administer the ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, I understand that. I want, I want clarification that ...
MR. KUSHI: I'm trying my best to tell you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you just, then, then what I understand you're saying, Mr. Kushi, is
that once these Admin Rules are, are developed and say there's a clause in there that says, no
windsurfing equipment shall remain on the beach past 12 noon. I'm just making this up. And something
happens and somebody leaves their equipment on the beach until 1 o'clock is that subject then to a
misdemeanor?
MR. KUSHI: Not directly. It would subject them to perhaps losing their, their permit based on a violation of
the Administrative Rules. Now ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, in the Administrative Rules there would be a clause that says if you
don't follow all these Admin Rules you're subject to the loss of your permit.
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And that would be the first course of action that would be taken.
MR. KUSHI: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But you can't, you can't assure me that whatever they, because it's my
understanding this body has no say over the Admin Rules. Is that correct?
MR. KUSHI: Under the scheme of Hawaii Revised Statutes that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Administrative Procedures Act allows the Department Head to make the
rules, go out to public hearing, and hear what the public has to say, and then it's totally up to the Director
to adopt the rules. Correct?
MR. KUSHI: It goes back to the Department or Director and the final say in this case would be the Mayor.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: He adopts them.
MR. KUSHI: The Mayor signs. Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Keep, keep in mind, Ms. Anderson, that the Administrative Rules are largely for those
people that are complying with the law. They're setting down the ground rules for them to actually
establish the permit process. So, they actually hold the permit. So ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I understand that, Ms. Johnson. My question is I don't want to be
subjecting people down the road. I want assurances that, that we're not going to use this heavy-handed
penalty for people who are legally permitted but may for whatever reason might even be beyond their
control, maybe, you know, do something outside the Administrative Rules of which we don't even know
what they are yet. So that's my, my concern is that we're, you know, and it's not just my concern,
Madam Chair, it's members within the windsurfing community have spoken to me about this. It's that
they're very leery about, they want enforcement, but they're leery about enforcement without the rules,
without knowing what the rules are going to be. And I just want some assurance that this penalty is not
going to be used to enforce the Administrative Rules. I can agree to it enforcing the ordinance but I
cannot agree to its use in enforcing the Administrative Rules. And if I can't get assurance of that, I
cannot give support to this today.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Ms. Johnson?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: Maybe it would help Ms. Anderson to understand. At a time in the past, I went
through Administrative Rules for crafts fair in parks and we had all kinds of discussions about it and
finally passed these rules. But the penalty, the penalty attached to the Administrative Rules is that you
lose your permit and once you lose your permit if you conduct the activity then you're violating the
ordinance itself like this one. So, if these Administrative Rules are, are promulgated and spell out what
are the conditions for the permit, where, what time, and all of those kinds of things, it's tied into whether
or not you have or keep your permit. So, I don't think that you would say, you know, like the case that
you, example you brought up on the equipment, I don't think that would entail having this fine and
arrest and possibly jail time attached to that. It would be attached to the permit. If that person who left
the equipment on the beach didn't have a permit then that kicks in this ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: Right. So that's, that's I think the hierarchy of how the penalties and, and I guess
redress that the Department has through the different, different scenarios.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And that's my understanding. And, Mr. Kushi, would you care to confirm that?
MR. KUSHI: Yeah. Member Tavares is absolutely correct. But, Member Anderson, if it's any level of
comfort, I think our office would review these Administrative Rules before, before and after the public
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hearing as well as before proposed to the Mayor. And I don't think we will sign off on any
Administrative Rules, which within themselves provide for a criminal penalty.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Thank you very much.

That is comfort, Mr. Kushi, and coming from you, it's great comfort.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. And, and I appreciate, you know, the number of questions because when you
look at this on the surface it seems like it's perhaps, you know, overzealous. It's trying to deal with
something in a very severe way and yet when you have people who continuously violate our laws and
they basically scoff at the Police Officers. And I know that Officer Noneza has come before us many
times before completely frustrated. I'm surprised he has any hair left at all. But he was trying so hard to
do his job in the best way that he could given what the rules were before and it was almost impossible.
So, Members, are there any further questions?
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: No, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Seeing no questions. What, it would be the Chair's intent to move that this particular
ordinance, and there are no amendments, is that correct, Mr. Kushi?
MR. KUSHI: Not on this item.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Fine. It will be the Chair's intent to move that the penalty section under PED-lO be
adopted and transmitted to the Council and that this communication be filed.
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: So moved, Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Second.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MS. ESPELETA: Should we keep the communication open since we have the EA and the Admin Rules coming
down for ORAP?
CHAIR JOHNSON: I can withdraw the filing of the communication as a friendly amendment simply because
we do have probably Administrative Rules coming back as well as the other components for the EA. Do
you want to keep that open, Mr. Buck?
MR. BUCK: I think, yeah, yeah, we should keep it open because I think the Council probably wanted to see the
final report of that EA and how we came up with the Administrative Rules.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you. So then, the friendly amendment will be to not file this item. Yes,
Council member Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I believe the maker of the motion has the floor if she wants to discuss
the ...
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: No, just to clarify the only thing that we'll be moving out is the bill itself.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Just the bill itself, yes.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Any further discussion? Yes, Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know I think this is a heavy-handed penalty and I think that, you
know, it's probably called for. It doesn't do us any good to have ocean recreation permits if people are
ignoring it and abusing the law. So, I support the Parks Department and the Police Department in
getting those that are abusing our parks and making money illegitimately off the tourist to be arrested
and, and go to court, and pay their penalty. And hopefully this will deter those out there that are abusing
the system. And at the same time, I'm going to hold Corporation Counsel to his promise that they will
review the Administrative Rules and make sure that this heavy-handed penalty is not used within that,
within those rules because I think people who have permits they all want this to work. And I'm sure that
the Administrative Rules will be workable for everybody because we all want this to work. So, with that
I'm happy to support the amendment, Madam Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. Councilmember Tavares.
VICE-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, just, just another word is that, that we not forget why it is we even did this in
the first place. And that whole purpose as Ms. Anderson has alluded already is to help the legitimate
businesses who in turn serve not only the tourist but a lot of the local people who go and participate in a
lot of these activities. And on first and foremost I believe the purpose of having these regulations is to
protect the health and safety of the public, whether that public is a tourist or a resident. We have some
situations occurring on Maui, we're going to get pretty soon I think probably in your Committee,
Ms. Johnson, about operations that are going on that appear to be legitimate and they are not caring
about the safety and welfare of their clients or their customers. And this is, is absolutely should not be
happening in our County or anyplace else in the world. If I'm traveling somewhere and I'm going to
participate in an activity, I buy something to, you know, go on a horseback ride down the Grand
Canyon, I'm expecting that I'm safe because that business is conducted in that park. And we have some
people conducting business not in our parks right now and I'll talk to you afterwards about it but other
parks where they are just basically selling what it is they're doing and they let the people go on their
own. And that is, I mean these people are not trained. They're not whatever and they are not only
endangering their lives but lives of other people around them as they impact or come in contact with
them. This is, we absolutely have to be responsible for controlling and regulating what's going on
because we have to watch for the public safety and that's what drives us to making these kind of
regulations. All you need is one bad apple in the bunch and, and it just ruins it for everyone. And I, you
know, I've gone through several experiences having to do with ocean recreation before where everybody
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was fine regulating themselves and then all it took was one person to come in there mess it up and then
we have to do some regulations. They were going along fine for years. It just took one. Entrepreneur it
was called. But ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Hey, don't ...
VICE-CHAIR T A V ARES: ... it endangered the lives of other people because that person refused to follow the
voluntary rules and regulations that were promulgated by this group, as a group, a professional group.
And that's what always falls onto us, and say, oh, government regulates everything to death but that's the
reason we have regulations it's to protect the health and safety of the community. So, Madam Chair,
I'm, I'm happy to support this and thank you for bringing it up. And I thank the Departments and Parks
and especially, you know, Police, Prosecutors, and our Corp Counsel for working on this for such a long
time. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Councilmember Anderson, did you have anything further?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, you know, not particular to this motion, Madam Chair, but I do
have a comment after we finish the vote.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much. And the Chair would also like to thank you for attending
today and I did fail to mention that the two Members of the Committee, Councilmember Carroll, and
also Council member Mateo were excused from this meeting. I failed to mention that earlier. But I
really want to thank you for attending the meeting and I do support this measure also because I believe it
will protect the health and safety of the individuals who use these services and many of them are our
residents and many of them are our youths. So, I want to make certain that they are properly protected.
That people have insurance in place. Anyway, I'll call for the vote. All those in favor please signify by
saying aye. And the Chair votes aye.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.
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AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Vice-Chair Tavares, and
Chair Johnson.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

VOTE:

EXC.:

Councilmembers Mateo and Carroll.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

FIRST READING OF REVISED BILL.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Members. And your comment, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You know since we're on this item, I just wanted to get a status update on
the study. Where are we on the study?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Buck, if you could just briefly comment. Time wise.
MR. BUCK: We're working on the, the time wise, we should be if I'm not mistaken, we should be completed
by October.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Great. Okay. Thank you.
MR. BUCK: Yeah, October for the final. The first, I believe the first three working or at least the first two
working papers of study are on the website.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Great.
MR. BUCK: So, if you want to review those. I'm right now reviewing working paper No.4 already for
comments and I think they'll be scheduling a meeting soon to review with the operators. So, the
operators are, are giving us all valuable comments in part of the study, that was part of the study. Before
we even begin to go out to the public hearings on the Administrative Rules once the study is done, we
will work with the various disciplines. I don't think you can have a rule for SCUBA, you know, applied
to surfing and vice-versa. I think we'll have to look at individual rules for individual discipline. We
respect the comments from the vendors, the operators. Like I said we have very, a lot of good operators
that are willing to work with the County. But at the same time everybody must realize too that based on
the studies we may have to look at other issues like the other users of the parks, environmental, water
quality, and things like that. So when we do, do the rules it will probably, and like I said we're not going
to go out and make it so, we're going to, if you're 1 hour or 10 minutes late, you're going to get fined.
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Our, our intent, the whole thing is if there is a problem our staff will go up and talk to the person about
the problem, you know, hey, be careful next time type of thing just to protect everybody. But the
vendors, public will have input on what the final draft of the Administrative Rules will be.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much and the Chair would also like to thank the Administration and all
the Department individuals that came today. Thank you very much. With that, is there anything further,
Staff? With no further business, are there any announcements?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just because we're talking about ocean recreational permits and we're all
sitting in here today, I just think, I just want to take a moment and say God bless the people in Louisiana
and, you know, what they're going through right now. I hope we never have to face it here. So our
prayers are with them.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I think your comments are well taken and, you know, it's really sad to think that the ocean,
which is usually such a beautiful thing can also be very devastating. So, thank you and thank you all for
attending. And with that, this meeting is adjourned.

ADJOURN: 3:02 p.m.

APPROVED BY:

Transcribed by: Cathy L. Simmons
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